## IN MEMORIAM

## Deacon Fran Henry

1942 - 2021



Well done, my good and faithful servant." - Matthew: 25:23









It is with great sadness that we write to inform you that our Senior Deacon Francis P. Henry, passed away on Sunday, January 10, 2021. The Nativity of Our Lord and St. Gabriel Parish are deeply saddened by his death. The family asked if we would pray for him and his family. May his soul and all the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God rest in peace.

## A statement from the family ...

To my Bridgeport friends—my Uncle Fran (Deacon Henry) passed away this morning from COVID. He loved serving Nativity of our Lord's parishioners and was thankful for those who helped care for him these past few years. Thank you to everyone who prayed for him these past few weeks.

I don't believe our family will hold a public wake or funeral due to the pandemic; however, if this changes, I will post an update. I know how much he loved going to mass and suggest having a mass said in his honor as a way to tribute him. I think he would like that.

I know that you join me in offering the Henry Family support and prayers during this most difficult time.

Fr. Jim Hurlbert, Pastor